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added to the ARC return, allowing housing associations to discount periods 
affected by energy issues. 
 
It was reported to Board that the void let days 22.7days at the year-end, however 
the team is aiming to reduce this further to 20 days. The number of properties let 
this year was 52.  
 
One abandoned property has been noted however this was due to the tenant 
moving to a care home and lacking the capacity to act for themself. 
 
There were no issues with Anti-social cases as they were all managed within 
timescales. 
 
Repairs and maintenance targets were all met with the exception of properties 
meeting SHQS which was related to EPC failures. 
 
The window replacement contract was delayed due to roadworks on Dumbarton 
Road. Therefore the new date for continuing with the programme is due to resume 
mid-May. 
 
Regarding factoring income,  the Board was informed of an improvement in the 
amount collected which can be attributed to the owners and commercial 
properties paying towards their share of the costs of the EWI/IWI works and 
stonework repairs at Dumbarton Road. 
 
Whilst complaints increased in Q4, this was not considered unusual, and the 
lessons learned from these were shared with the Customer Services Team.  
 
A discussion took place regarding the low satisfaction figures received for repairs in 
comparison to number of repairs completed. Members were informed that the 
Customer Services Team were looking to introduce a satisfaction survey via the 
tenant portal and at the point of service delivery. One member suggested to the 
Board that based on their experience, sending out the survey within 24hrs of the 
repair being completed could lead to a small increase in response rates. This would 
be an automated action from the Homemaster IT system targeting all repairs 
rather than a select few.  The Board noted they are keen for the implementation of 
the tenants’ portal to be progressed. 
 
It was also noted that an issue had arisen with the close cleaning contract. Post 
inspection visits have been scheduled to be carried out to ensure thorough 
inspections have taken place following the close cleaning. 
 
It was noted that although there were good outcomes reported by the Tenancy 
Sustainment Officer, the Board want to see information for DPHA which quantifies 
the monetary gains.  The Tenancy Sustainment Officer to be asked to provide this 
information on a quarterly basis. 
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Decision The Board:  
Noted: The content of the Q4 Performance Report, 2024/25, including Appendix 1 
and the general updates provided within this report. 

 






